

Friday 15th June, 2018

To the Parents of «Title» «First\_Name»

Dear Parents,

## Castle Camps CofE (VC) Primary School

Church Lane, Castle Camps, Cambridge CB21 4TH

Telephone: 01799 584270

Fax: 01799 584442

E-mail: office@castlecamps.cambs.sch.uk Website: www.castlecampsschool.co.uk

Headteacher: Miss A.E.O'Connor



## SPORTS DAY - Monday, 9th July 2018

Castle Camps Sports Day is planned for Monday, 9th July 2018. If the weather appears uncertain, we will make a decision by 8.00am and a notice will be posted in the front playground, on the website www.castlecampsschool.cambs.sch.uk and on the school Facebook page. Please could you make sure that if the event is cancelled, your child brings a packed lunch or is aware that they are having a packed "school dinner", as requested below.

The children should arrive in their PE kits – they may wear a top in their house colour if they wish; Chestnut – Blue, Oak – Yellow, Pine – Green, Sycamore – Red. Please ensure all children have a hat, suncream and plenty to drink if warm. Please remember inhalers if required and to take any hayfever medication in the morning. If the weather is cooler, please bring warmer clothing and a windproof top if necessary.

You are invited to bring a picnic lunch and join the children on the field at **11.30 am** access will be **via the Church Lane field entrance**. School dinners will, however, still be available and the children will be able to take them out on to the field in a **packed lunch form**. The School Office **must be notified on the slip below by Monday, 25<sup>th</sup> June**, if a School packed lunch is required, even if they are paid for termly in advance or Free School Meals. Please ensure children know on the day if you are bringing a picnic lunch for them. To promote our Healthy School Ethos, can we request that parents **do not** bring alcohol, fizzy drinks or sweets.

At 12.15 pm, the children will return to their classes for registration and then a carousel of activities will take place in their house groups, which Parents can watch. This will be followed at approximately 1.45 pm by a programme of traditional races at the end of which attending parents can take their children home.

Yours sincere	l <b>y,</b> Miss A	O'Connor	Mı	ss A. O'Connor
---------------	--------------------	----------	----	----------------



«Title» «First\_Name»













S:\Office Share\Sports Day\Sports Day Letter 2018.docx

